BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –December 11, 2018
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Chris Ketchen, Roger Scheurer & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:34 PM.
Abatements
None

Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were 3 more completed since the last meeting.  There are approximately 58 still in need of repair. There will be a new billing cycle beginning January 1, 2019 when meters will be read again.

Dave Forrest asked about the fall flushing and suggested that it be moved earlier because of the cold weather.  Al Zerbato said that he would pass his concerns on to the Water Department.
The Board wanted an update on the meeting with Tighe and Bond regarding the installation of the new water line main.  Al Zerbato stated that he, Mike Towler and Chris Ketchen met with them and that Columbia Street was not chosen as a route due to environmental impact or wetlands and it being more costly. Roger Scheurer asked if there was any provision being made for Columbia Street. Chris Ketchen stated that there could be a possibility for the Town to self fund the portion up Columbia at the same time as the larger project was being done.

Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know that Myron Ford would be retiring on December 18, 2018 after 40 years of service to the Town.  An ad has been put out for this position which has been increased from 25 hours to 40 hours per week and will now not only encompass a Waste Water laborer position but also Town Custodian..  They have already been 60 applicants for the new position.
Dave Forrest inquired about the water truck that would be transferred to the wastewater since the purchase of the new water truck.  Al Zerbato stated that this was being worked on and would then give the Waste Water department two trucks.
Highway/Cemetery Dept

There was a discussion regarding the road paving of Main Street. The Board felt that it will not hold up for several more years without some intervention. Al Zerbato let the Board know this would all be contingent on funding.  The Board fells that something needs to be done to hold the road until funding may be available.  Al Zerbato stated that several options could be available such as redoing the drive lines versus the full width or some sort of micro-surfacing.  Dave Forrest would like to see all of Summer Street done and feels that Main Street is still manageable. Bob Bartini stated that Main Street is too far gone for micro-surfacing and that other options should be looked into. Al Zerbato stated that there should be enough left over to do 1.4 miles on Summer Street and to finish the small section on West Park. Bob Bartini requested prices for road paving that would include all of Summer, Main and section of West Park.  Al Zerbato stated he will have the #’s at the next meeting.  Chris Ketchen stated that he would like to go to Town meeting for another road paving project.
Dave Forrest inquired where does the Town stand with TIP funding.  Chris Ketchen sated that we will know more when the TACT starts meeting in the next few months.

The Board inquired about the delivery of the new sidewalk plow.  Al Zerbato let them know that it was delivered last week and has a five year warranty.  He said that a broom attachment would be useful for it in the future.

The Board inquired about the Highway trucks and their mechanical standing.  Al Zerbato stated that a couple of trucks were out for repair and the rest were in running condition and were being looked over by the Town mechanic to see if anything was needed.

The Board inquired about capital outlay plans for FY20.  Al Zerbato said that they are evaluating vehicles currently.  Dave Forrest suggested consideration for another roller.

 Other
.
Dave Forrest inquired about Matt Larson’s injury and if there was any update on his return.  Al Zerbato stated that Matt has a follow up drs appt scheduled for the end of the month.
The Board inquired about High Lawn Farm and meter/radio replacement.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that we have replaced all the need ones that we had access to and that High Lawn Farms would be coming before that Board sometime in January with abatements on several of their accounts.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that a subcontractor for Spectrum had bored under the road near 450 Devon Road to install cable wires and there was now a hump in the new road paving.  The company did so without a permit. Spectrum would like to purpose a heat & roll and maybe seal coat.  Chris Ketchen stated that he would like to see the Town hire a contractor to fix at Spectrums cost.
Executive Session

None.

Minutes

November 27, 2018 minutes approved.  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  Bob Bartini abstained, Dave Forrest was in agreement.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday January 8, 2019 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:19 PM   Bob Bartini made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

